ESHID-602327

From: Edwards, Angela Martinez

Sent: Wednesday, April 19, 2017 3:23 PM

To: john.kieling@state.nm.us; Kraemer, Janine, NMENV

Cc: Haagenstad, Mark P; Huerta, Ronnie; Rittner, Christian Michael; Grieggs, Tony; Bretzke, John Clifford; Armijo,
Karen; Pugh, Jody M

Subject: Emergency Treatment Permit

Dear Mr. Kieling:

Per our conversation with Janine Kraemer of the New Mexico Environment Department Hazardous Waste Bureau
(NMED-HWB) on April 19, 2017, Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) Environmental Protection and Compliance
Division (EPC-DO) personnel were notified on April 19, 2017 by Emergency Management and Response (EM&R)
personnel regarding the discovery of a container containing less than 500 grams of unstable lanthanum nickel
powder that was identified at Technical Area (TA) 55-4, room 113. Emergency Response personnel have deemed
the situation an imminent and substantial threat and endangerment to human health and the

environment. Emergency Response personnel have determined the safest and most appropriate method for
treatment is by stabilization using calcium carbonate. The treatment will be conducted in accordance with 40 CFR
270.1(c)(3), within room 113. Upon completion of emergency treatment, all treated waste will be collected and
properly managed for disposal in accordance with the state and federal waste management requirements.

NMED-HWB provided verbal approval for emergency treatment on April 19, 2017.
Thank you,

Angela Martinez Edwards
Environmental Professional
EPC-CP

Phone: 505-667-4006
Schedule B



